
CHEDISTON AND LINSTEAD GROUPED PARISH COUNCIL
A meeting was held on Monday 18 March 2019 at 7.30 pm in the Linstead Village Hall
MINUTES
1. The Chairman welcomed Councillors and members of the public.  Those present were Janet Heath, Jo Wareham, Mark Titchiner, Sarah Ward, Sheila Clifford and Terry Tooze. 
2. Apologies for absence were received from John Ibbott.
3. There were no Declarations of Interest to declare.
4. Minutes of planning meeting held on Monday 11 February were circulated and recorded as a true and accurate account of the meeting, and duly signed.
5. Matters arising from minutes not covered by the agenda.  Chediston & Linstead General Data Protection Policy has been circulated to Councillors.
6. Public Forum. DM says that Christine Roose has taken over helping to run the Chediston Neighbourhood Watch with Pat. Malcolm Heath is the NW co-ordinator for Linstead.  Help has been offered to take CPR and difibrillator training once our new difibrillators have been installed.                                     It is reported that the national speed sign on School Hill is resulting in traffic travelling at unsuitable speeds when approaching the juncion with the B1123.  Vehicles are sliding and having to sweve to miss on-coming vehicles which causes them to drive into the banks especially as it is on a blind bend.   There was concern that the lack of speed restrictions on a major part of the B1123 between the two villages causes traffic to drive at a maximum speed and not at a safe speed the area outside Packway Farm is used as an overtaking position and villages believe that the 30 mile per hour restricted area should be extended from Bridge Farm, Chediston right through the Linstead villages.  It is thoughts that there are insufficient 30 mile hour signs to support a prosecution even if a motorist was caught by a speed camera.  Many of these are not visible once the hedgerows have leafed out.  Road printing was thought to be an effective way to slow traffic.  It was suggested if all locals drive at 30 mile per hour through our villages, it would make a difference to other road users.  Delivery vans in particular seem never to adhere to speed restricitions.   It was suggested that we could request a volunteer speed watch group to collect data. Police will send out warning letters to those caught excessively speeding and if a person is caught 3 times they will prosecute. Cllr Burroughes says that national speed restrictions are very difficult to change and need legal/evidential evidence to support applications.         Action  - there is a need for a sign review in our parish.  We will organise a speed awareness working group to collate information and take our concerns to the Highways Community Liaison Engineer.  The Chairman is happy to walk around the villages with the engineer.
7. Finances – Quarterly finance statement given to Cllrs. Cheques for signature – £  Clerk expenses  £  SALC – clerk election training. £ 1857.60 Primary Care Supplies for purchase of defibrillator.  £30 Linstead Village Hall to room hire.  DD instruction to  ICO for registration £35.00 (discount of £5)
8. Election 2 May 2019 – Nomination papers were circulated and they need to be back with the Clerk before Monday 1st April as an appointment has been made for the Clerk to return them to Melton at 11.30 am.
9. Defibrillators – Notice of Completion, purchase of Chediston Phone Box happened on 22nd February2019.  Cllr Burroughes has finalised the paperwork to support the purchase and installation of the Linstead defibrillator our of this years Enabling Communities budget and has agreed to fund the purchase of the Chediston defibrillator our of next years funds.  Once the defibrillator is installed we will organise training. We would like to have an open evening where 12 individuals can receive the training and the public can be present to observe.
10. Correspondence    SCDC – East Suffolk Council created from 1st April 2019. Sizewell C update.                                                                                         
11. Correspondence for circulation                                                                            Clerks and Councils Direct                                                                                  Cllr Burroughes District and County Reports                                                  March Police Report – Halesworth Area                                                                          Intouch magazine. 
12. AOB.  Cllr Burroughes reported that he has spoken with EDF about concerns re road congestion and emergency vehicles once the building project had begun.  They said that they were persuing a bespoke dedicated air relief to lift badly injured personel should a serious event occur.  It appears that SPR and EDF are not talking to each other over these issues.  EDF have not yet put forward an application.  The government will be the decision makers.    Investment is being sought for the remaining 2% of our region who will not have a fast broadband coverage.  An investment to fibre is being discussed.                                                                                                   Permission has been granted for 200 homes off Roman Way and Chediston Street.                                                                                                           Litter pickers will need to take bags to Dormy House by the weekend for collection by NORSE.
13. Chairman thanked members of the public for attending, meeting ended at 8.35pm.
14. Date and Time of next meeting – 20 May 2019 – AGM – Chediston Church Room
Signed ………………………………………..    Date ……………………………….

